
Editor's Notes

The Center for Medieval and Renaissance Studies at the University of
California, Los Angeles, in conjunction with a number of neighboring
institutions, will sponsor an international conference of American and
European scholars to consider the multiple ways in which the discovery
of the New World affected the thought, modes of life, and institutions of
the Old. "First Images of America: The Impact of the New World on the
Old" is being held in honor of the Renaissance Society of America, which
will for the first time convene in the Western United States. The projected
program, to be held February 6-9, 1975, includes twenty-two panels,
broadly divided into three areas: the impact oh the European imagina-
tion (art and literature); the impact on political institutions, legal con-
cepts, and historiography; and the impact on economics, agriculture,
science, and technology. For further information write to The Center
for Medieval and Renaissance Studies, Bunch Hall, UCLA, Los Angeles,
California 90024.

The Third World Congress of the Econometric Society will be held in
Toronto, Canada, from August 20 to August 26,, 1975. The Program Com-
mittee welcomes the submission of papers in econometric history. Anyone
may submit a paper or a proposal for a paper to any member of the
Program Committee: Professor Gavin Wright (Department of Eco-
nomics, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104) is a mem-
ber of the Program Committee. For a full list of other members of the
Committee see the "Announcement and Call for Papers" issued by the
Econometric Society.

Submissions should include the name and address of the author, a full
title, and an approximately 150-word abstract of the paper. Final deci-
sions on papers will be made by the full Program Committee in early
1975, but submissions should be made well before then. No paper will
be accepted unless the author agrees to provide a completed paper to
the chairman of the Local Arrangements Committee by May 31, 1975,
for reproduction and distribution at the Congress.

An additional attraction for economic historians at the Congress will
b̂e a Symposium on Cliometrics which will include two invited surveys
of recent developments in the field. Details on this and other arrange-
ments for the Congress will be available at a later date.
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